  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2023
11:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, September 13, 2023, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 23, 2023, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering was recognized and gave the following report: 

1.Facility and Planning is reviewing the information submitted. Working with FEMA for the Hebert levee repair and the plans are being reviewed by FEMA. This project should be advertised for repair next week. 3. The Cheniere Caminada Breakwater Project is complete and the final bill is $465,0997.05. Joint motion by the commissioners to approve the final payment to Rigid Constructors in the amount of $465,997.05, This invoice will be submitted to CPRA for payment. 4. GIS is working on the design of Fifi Island using the NFWF Grant money. 5. Applied for another grant for the Cheniere Caminada Bayou Thunder Rock Dike through La Outdoors Forever. This project is shovel ready and needs funding. 6. GIS is recommending the levee board purchase a 24” pump for the Orange Lane Pump Station Project. That way when AMIS Group puts the bid out and awards the contract, the pump will be ready to be installed. Joint motion by the commissioner to purchase a 24” pump that will be used for the Orange Lane Pump Station Project. 7. Got in touch with Exxon to get the right away for the levee and flood gate. Will give them to the end of next week or GIS will recommend to expropriate the property. 
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission gave the following report:

Bob Sevin has passed away. He was president for the last 8 years. His vision for the port still carries forward today as we implement some of our projects and he will be sorely missed.
President Camardelle stated that we have another four weeks of hurricane season and nothing is in the gulf at this time. Currently, Grand Isle does not need any more damage due to storms. The levee board has a lot of projects that will be starting soon like more levees, pump station and more rock breakwaters. Jefferson Parish Councilmen Templet and Edwards, Jefferson Parish President, Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron is working with us on building the levee on the north side and installing a new pump station. He thanked CPRA, Jefferson Parish and GIS for working together to get the Cheniere Caminada Breakwater completed. Stated that the levee board commissioners were invited to go to Washington, but we are in the middle of storm season and now is not a good time to go. He met with Garrett Graves last Friday and updated him on the levee board projects. The levee board will go to Washington in March of 2024 with the Lower Mississippi Valley Flood Control.  
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Joint motion by the commissioner to approve the Louisiana Compliance Questionnaire and authorize the President and board secretary to sign the questionnaire.

Commissioner Besson stated that the mower that goes on the tractor has something wrong and will have to go to the shop to get repaired.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:37 a.m.
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